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THE BRITAIN-AUSTRALIA SOCIETY 
WEST COUNTRY BRANCH  

BRISTOL - CORNWALL - DEVON - DORSET - GLOUCESTERSHIRE - SOMERSET ï WILTSHIRE 

 

To West Country Branch Members of the Britain-Australia Society 

BRANCH NEWSLETTER MAY  2017 

Note from the Chairman - Keith Newton 
 
Dear Members and Friends, 

Welcome to 2017. Despite the extremely sad passing 

of Richard Pavitt, the life and soul of the branch, the 

committee and myself are committed to continuing 

the branch’s activities and fulfilling our aims of 

furthering Britain-Australian relationships in the West 

Country.  

We are very pleased to welcome Kay Pavitt as the 

new Branch President and the branch has already 

completed a number of successful events in 2017.

Lord Julian Fellowes and Chairman Keith Newton 

In January It was great to see so many at Downside 

Abbey for our Australia Day Service and lunch. Dom 

Leo was a wonderful host, it was a lovely service, 

followed by a very interesting tour of the Abbey and 

its historic collections, and finally a great lunch 

provide by the Downside staff. Our Guest Speaker, 

Lord Fellowes, was the highlight of an enjoyable day. 

On April 23 we held our Annual ANZAC Day lunch at 

Warminster followed by the church service at St 

John’s, Sutton Veny. Again it was a great day. Thank 

you to all who attended and especially Air 

Commodore Brian Edwards, the Head of the 

Australian Defence Staff in the UK, who presented an 

excellent luncheon address.

President Kay Pavitt, laying a wreath on ANZAC Day 

We also held our AGM immediately before the ANZAC 

Day commemorations. A summary of the AGM, 

together with more details on the Australian Day, 

ANZAC Day, and other 2017 activities of the branch 

are contained in this newsletter.  

Upcoming Branch events include the June 25, Sutton 

Veny Cricket Match and the October 9, Arthur Phillip 

Birthday commemoration. Also a reminder to our 

members to take advantage of the national events, 

held mostly in London, which we, as branch members, 

can book and attend at member’s rates. (see later 

Kylie Minogue wins Brit-Aus Society award story). 

I look forward to your attendance at these and other 

events, and to your continued support throughout 

2017 
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Keith
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AUSTRALIA DAY SERVICE AND LUNCH: 

DOWNSIDE ABBEY ς JANUARY 28, 2017  

Branch members and guests celebrated Australia Day 

this year with a service, a tour of the historic collections 

in the library, and a luncheon at the beautiful Downside 

Abbey in Somerset. 

 

Lord Fellowes, Dom Leo, and Keith Newton 

The service in the magnificent, and surprisingly very 

large, St Gregory’s Abbey Church included a prayer for 

Australia and the singing of the Australian National 

Anthem by the choir from the Abbey school.  

Our guests were then hosted to a tour of the Abbey 

Library with its priceless collections of books and 

artefacts including many relating to the establishment 

of the formal Catholic Church in Australia, which was 

led by Benedictines from St Gregory’s. 

No doubt, our record number of attendees for an 

Australia Day lunch was largely due to our guest 

speaker The Lord Fellowes of West Stafford (Julian 

Fellowes) who did not let us down with a most 

interesting and entertaining short introduction, 

followed by a lengthy Q&A session where he fielded 

questions on a range of topics from the arts, politics, 

his career, and his current and future projects.  

 

 

Lord Fellowes  

Downside Abbey Prior Adminstrator, The Very Revd. 

Dom Leo Maidlow Davis, was a wonderful host and 

joined us for lunch. The staff at Downside provided a 

superb meal, and the facilities in the Joseph Weld 

cafeteria were excellent.  
 

 

Lady Emma Fellowes drawing the Raffle 

We also held a raffle and various quizzes with suitable 

Australian themed prizes to complete a very successful 

day, both socially, and financially, for the Branch.  
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ANZAC DAY COMMEMORATION LUNCH 

AND SERVICE ς APRIL 23, 2017  

This year’s ANZAC Day lunch was again held at the 

Warminster Infantry Officers Mess followed by 

attendance at the ANZAC Day service at St John the 

Evangelist, Sutton Veny in Wiltshire.  

Considering the number of regular branch members 

who were not able to attend this year due to travel, 

illness and other commitments, we had an encouraging 

number of members and guests attend the delicious 

lunch provided by the staff at the Warminster Officers 

Mess. The silverware was polished and on display for 

both our reception drinks and the luncheon and the 

food was up to its usual high standard.  

 

Air Commodore Brian Edwards 

This year we were fortunate to the have the Head of 

Australian Defence Staff UK, Air Commodore Brian 

Edwards attend and provide a most informative speech 

on what ANZAC day means to Australians, and to him 

personally. This was especially interesting as he 

presented it from his perspective as a Zimbabwean 

Immigrant to Australia. He also answered questions 

relating to his flying career, the situation in Zimbabwe, 

and other global issues.  

 

The Church Service at St Johns, Sutton Veny 

Also attending was Major Leanne Chambers from the 

New Zealand Armed Forces who read a reading at the 

church service 

 

Laying of wreathes at St Johns church War Memorial, 

Sutton Veny.  

The beautiful and moving church service at St Johns, 

Sutton Veny was again well attended, and we were 

extremely pleased to have Revd Paul Burden preach. 

Paul is a long time friend of the branch through his 

years as the vicar at St Nicholas in Bathhampton, and is 

now working at Salisbury Cathedral. It was wonderful 

of him to agree to participate in the service. 

Our new President, Mrs Kay Pavitt, was among those 

who laid wreaths at the Memorial in the Church 

graveyard where the fifty-two ANZAC servicemen are 

buried while local buglers played the last post.   

 

Buglers from the Winchester Bank of Bugles 

 The St John’s Ladies Committee of Sutton Veny 

provided very tasty sandwiches and cakes to go with 

tea and coffee in the village hall following the service. 

Opening of the Western Australia Garden 

at the Eden Project, Cornwall - May 9 2017 
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Keith and Leyanne Newton represented the Society at 

the opening of a new Western Australian garden at the 

Eden project, in Cornwell. The garden, established 

inside the Mediterranean climate Biome, includes trees 

and plants including wax flowers, kangaroo paws, and 

grass trees, native to Western Australia 

Eden collaborated with Kings Park and the Botanic 
Garden in Perth, Western Australia, to recreate the 
habitats.   
 

Alexander Downer with the Eden Project lead 
horticulturist, Catherine  Cutler 

The garden was officially opened by the High 

Commissioner of Australia, HE The Hon Alexander 

Downer AC which highlights some of Western 

Australia’s over 12,000 species of wildflowers over 

60% are unique to the region.  

Also present in the garden is indigenous Artworks by Dr 

Richard Walley, a well-known Nyoongar Artist. 

Indigenous Artwork in the Garden 

The garden with its presence in the West Country 

visited by over one million visitors a year, promises to 

be an ongoing reminder of the strong ties between 

Australia and Britain while highlighting the vast 

differences in the geography and plant life.  

NATIONAL EVENTS HIGHLIGHT: 

Kylie Minogue Presented with the Britain-

Australia Society Awards for 2017.  

A highlight of the busy list of events organised by the 

National BAS Office was the presentation of the 2017 

Britain-Australia Society Award to entertainer, actor 

and Australian icon Kylie Minouge by our Society 

Patron Prince Phillip, the Duke Of Edinburgh. The 

award recognises both British and Australian 

individuals who have made a significant contribution 

to our bilateral relations.  

The event was held at Australia House with a full 

room of members being able to view a short film of 

the highlights of Kylie’s career, listen to her speak 

about how genuinely thrilled she was to receive the 

award, and get the opportunity to speak to Kylie as 

she mingled with the guests. 

 

Kylie Minouge receiving the Award from the Duke of 

Edinburgh. 

Kylie is the third recipient of the award. Past 

recipients  were Barry Humphries OA CBE and Rt Hon 

William Hague. 
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Branch Annual General Meeting ς April 

23, 2017 Warminster  

The branch annual general meeting was held before 

the ANZAC Day Reception and Lunch at the Warminster 

Infantry Officers Mess. David Leonard took the chair as 

the returning officer. Branch Chairmen Keith Newton 

presented a chairman’s report and Branch Treasurer 

Alan Cox presented the treasurer’s report.  

It was reported that Kay Pavitt had agreed to accept 

the position as Branch President. The branch has had a 

successful year in terms of holding events for our 

members and supporting activities to further Britain-

Australian relations in the West Country of the UK, and 

our financial position is still strong. Membership has 

dropped off slightly and this is an area we need to 

watch and focus on in 2017. The committee for 2016 

agreed to stand again for election in 2017 and were 

unanimously elected. 

The committee for 2017 are: 

Kith Newton (Chairman), Alan Cox (Treasurer), David 
Leonard, Barbara Jeremiah, Eva Hamilton, Godfrey 
Hall, Peter Leppard. 

 

The Chairman and Treasurer’s reports together with 

the agenda for the meeting and minutes from the 2016 

meeting are available on the Branch web site or from 

the following click-throughs:  

¶ 2017 AGM Agenda 

¶ 2016 AGM Minutes 

¶ 2017 Chairmen’s Report 

¶ 2017 Treasurer’s Report 

¶ 2016 P&L 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Forthcoming events 

Sunday 25th June 2017 
 
Annual Cricket match ς Sutton Veny Village Versus 
Australian High Commission Team  
 
The Cricket Match between the Sutton Veny Cricket 
team and the Australian high Commission team, played 
annually at the beautiful Sutton Veny village cricket 
ground, commemorates the outstanding support the 
village of Sutton Veny provides in maintaining the 
graves, and the memories and legacy of the ANZAC 
servicemen and women buried in their church 
graveyard Our branch will provide prizes and hold a 
raffle to support the event and the village team.  
 
Monday October 9, 2017  
 
Annual Admiral Arthur Phillip Birthday 
commemorations service at St Nicholas Church 
Bathhampton and lunch at the Bailbrook House Hotel.  
 

 
 
SERVICES 

 
http://www.tesco.com/wine/zone/default.aspx?name=brit

ain-australia-society 

Click here for details of the latest wine club offers from 
the Britain-Australia Wine Club 
 
******************** 
Finally, a reminder that subscriptions for 2017/18 were 
due on 1 April.  If you have not yet paid for the coming 
year, payments can be made by cheque (made out to: 
Britain-Australia Society, West Country Branch) and 
sent to the address below. Alternatively you can pay by 
bank transfer, details available on request.  Your 
continued support is important to us and we hope you 
will wish to continue to be part of these  
Exciting events. 
 
Kath Lilley 
Branch Administrator 
5 Pines Way, Radstock, BA3 3EZ 
 
(Branch event photos provided by Godfrey Hall – 
Thank you) 

http://britozwest.org.uk/AGM-2017/AGM-Agenda-2017.pdf
http://britozwest.org.uk/AGM-2017/AGM-2016-Minutes.pdf
http://britozwest.org.uk/AGM-2017/BAS-WC-Chairmans-Report-2017.pdf
http://britozwest.org.uk/AGM-2017/B-AS-ARC-report-2016.pdf
http://britozwest.org.uk/AGM-2017/B-AS-Bs-PL-2016.pdf
http://www.tesco.com/wine/zone/default.aspx?name=britain-australia-society
http://www.tesco.com/wine/zone/default.aspx?name=britain-australia-society
http://www.tesco.com/wine/product/buylist/default.aspx?No=0&name=Australian Wine&icid=Britain_australia_page

